Last Meeting Minutes
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The August 10, 2014 meeting was held at Chuck Talbott’s farm in Mason County. We were treated to some of the tastiest ham ever eaten as well as many other tasty dishes, compliments of Chuck Talbott  Nadine Perry, and other Master Gardeners that brought covered dishes.

The business portion of the meeting was called to order by President Myra Simmons at 4:47 PM. 

Treasurer’s report

Myra summarized the treasurer’s report submitted by Susan Amos.  There is $3176 in our treasury. The only expenditure since the last reporting was $57.20 for supplies at the West Teays project.

A discussion ensued concerning a $200 check for the Hometown project. There needs to be a paper trail documenting these expenditures. Bobby Carter will resolve the issue.
Willa and Pat Izzo of the Greenbrier County Master Gardeners  were instrumental in creating an excellent exhibit garden at the West Virginia State Fairgrounds in Fairlea, WV.  Some 20,000 visitors have viewed this wonderful display. Presently, the walkways are covered with small gravel making it difficult for the handicapped to navigate. They need an estimated $3000 to concrete these walkways. They are asking for donations from other gardening groups. Nadine Perry made a motion that we donate $100 to the cause. Helen Yater seconded and the motion passed. 

On December 2nd and 3rd of this year there will be a wreath making class at the Valley Park (near the Wave Pool). They are looking for volunteers to help. A sign-up sheet was passed around. Bobby Carter reminded us that this class is a great way to get new people into our club. Last year we made $600. The budget already has $200 set aside for materials. 
Bill Walker moved to accept the Treasurer’s report along with the clarifications and additional expenditures as discussed. Kathy Walker seconded and it passed.

Secretary’s report

Everyone agreed that the web page meeting notes is the best way to disseminate the secretary’s report. 

Helen Yater moved to accept the report as posted on the webpage (www.wvpcmg.com ) Robert Carter seconded the motion and it passed.

Old Business

It has been mentioned before that the volunteer and educational hours that each master gardener completes is now tracked on the WVU Extension Service Website (https://extapps.wvu.edu/MasterGardener/index.cfm) or you can go to the club’s website and then go to the FORMS section. Then click on the fourth icon down the page marked “State MG on-line form for hours”. Hours are now being tracked for a yearly period from January to December. Sarah Campbell would like to have a copy for county records. The easiest way is to print out the form and mail or drop it off to Sarah. She will need a tally by October, so make your best guess at the total hours you will have for the year come this October. Remember that you can include both travel time to and from events and also preparation time for classes that you teach. Chuck Talbott has to sign off on these hours so you will get your re-certification.
This information is needed not only for your re-certification but also so that the State Extension Service can get a handle on the worth of the volunteered services (using a rate of $22 per hour – no, you’re not going to be paid for the hours, it is used to justify the programs implemented by the Extension Service.)

There was an excellent class on canning held at the Town and Country feed store on August 9. 

New Business

Bobby Carter reported that produce is coming up missing at the West Teays High Tunnel. It is believed that items are being stolen. The teachers are not taking anything to the best of our knowledge.  There should have been close to 1000 pounds harvested at this point but the actual harvest is only 7 pounds. There is a fence and gate but it is not locked. The Principal plans to put a lock on the gate. It was suggested that this lock should be a combination lock – and the combination changed on a regular basis. 
Austin Walker’s 4-H projects on using beneficial nematodes to control pests and the construction of a small high tunnel both made it from the Putnam County Fair to the West Virginia State Fair.  Congratulations Austin!

Chuck Talbott mentioned that the gardens will be starting up soon. One thing we got to improve on is more participation from the parents. Chuck has made up some “Wanted Posters” to be posted at the school’s Parent-Teacher Organization meetings.  Three parents per high tunnel would be a good start.
Bill Walker has been selected as the Vista representative for Putnam County assigned to the high tunnels. He will help coordinate the planting, cultivation, and harvesting efforts; and help in the effort to get more participation from parents and teachers. The efforts by the Master Gardener’s, particularly at West Teays, has reached the burn-out level . 

A grant request has been presented for the “Teaching Food Safety” program to be taught in the schools; Tim Sayre of the County Office will lead that effort. A copy of the grant was passed around. One interesting thing about this proposal is the use of puppets to get across the food safety message – such as “Mister Germ.”

The Kanawha-Charleston Health Department is partnering with the National Restaurant Association to host a food safety training workshop from 9 a.m. to noon Sept. 30 at the Charleston Civic Center. - See more at:  http://www.wvgazette.com/News/201309260099?display=print#sthash.2Qx4BkIX.dpuf
Chuck also passed around an example of the requirements of a food safety program from another state.  Some of the requirements are (1) Keeping logs of composts, (2) compost collection is monitored by trained individuals, (3) persons that are ill (vomiting, fever, etc.) are not allowed in the garden area, (4) students and staff must wear closed-toed shoes, (5) manure is not used in the garden, (6) waste water, recycled water, or run-off water is not used in the garden, (7) containers used to transport produce must be food grade and properly cleaned, and (8) insecticides and/or pesticides are not used.
Helen Yater reported that mammoth dill seeds are available. 

Seeds and plants for the high tunnels should be ready by the first week of September according to Chuck Talbott.
Robert Carter presented a pottery vase that he made to Nadine and Chuck for hosting the dinner and the meeting. 

Several door prizes were given just before closing the meeting.  Gift certificates for Town and Country feed store were won by Andy Galford, Myra Simmons, Doris Sampson and Austin Walker. Welcome placards were won by Dana Campbell and Roberta Farmer. Watering can placards were won by Dawn Long, Nadine Perry, Sarah Campbell, and Ted Jones. Thanks Jennifer Hensley of Town and Country for providing these prizes.
The next meeting will be announced on the web page.
There will be an orientation class for new Master Gardeners at the Old Winfield Courthouse on August 19 at 7:00 PM. A press release has gone out. The release is also posted on the web page under EVENTS.
At 5:50 PM, the meeting was closed.
